MINUTES OF THE ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS January 2, 2018

The January Regular Monthly Meeting of the Annville Township Board of Commissioners was held starting at 7:00 PM on January 2, 2018 in the Commissioners' Room of Annville Town Hall, 36 North Lancaster Street, Annville, PA with the following members present: Rex A. Moore, Henri B. Lively, and Nevin R. Hoover. Also in attendance were Nicholas T. Yingst, Township Administrator and Secretary to the Board of Commissioners; Bernard Dugan, Chief of Police; Corey Lamoureux, Esq., Township Solicitor; Luke Leininger, Union Hose Company; and Dean Wolfe, West Main Street.

Mr. Yingst called the meeting to order and led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of the United States of America.

ELECTION OF OFFICERS: Mr. Yingst noted that Magisterial District Judge John W. Ditzler administered the oath of office to Mr. Hoover earlier in the evening. The meeting then commenced with the election of officers of the Board of Commissioners for 2018 through 2019.

Election of President: Mr. Yingst asked for nominations for the office of President. MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to nominate Rex A. Moore for the office of President. Mr. Yingst asked if there were any other nominations for President; hearing none, MOTION by Mr. Hoover, second by Mr. Moore to close the nominations for the office of President and to instruct Mr. Yingst to cast a unanimous ballot for Rex A. Moore for the office of President of the Board of Commissioners for 2018 through 2019. Motion carried unanimously and Mr. Yingst cast a unanimous ballot as instructed for Rex A. Moore for the office of President.

Election of Vice President: Mr. Yingst asked for nominations for the office of Vice President. **MOTION** by Mr. Moore, second by Mr. Hoover to nominate Henri B. Lively for the office of Vice President. Mr. Yingst asked if there were any other nominations for Vice President; hearing none, **MOTION** by Mr. Hoover, second by Mr. Moore to close the nominations for the office of Vice President and to instruct Mr. Yingst to cast a unanimous ballot for Henri B. Lively for the office of Vice President of the Board of Commissioners for 2018 through 2019. Motion carried unanimously and Mr. Yingst cast a unanimous ballot as instructed for Henri B. Lively for the office of Vice President before yielding the chair of the meeting to President Moore.

<u>COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS</u>: It was noted that over the next month the Commissioners would be provided with a listing of suggested committee assignments for 2018 for review and comment. President Moore anticipated making the 2018 appointments official at the Feburary 6, 2018 meeting, and noted in the meantime any assignments from 2017 would carryover into 2018.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS AND OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT: President Moore provided an opportunity for public comment and no comments were noted from those in attendance.

<u>APPROVAL OF MINUTES</u>: MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the minutes of the Regular Meeting held December 4, 2017 as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:

<u>Public Works</u>: The Public Works Report for December 2017 was reviewed, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. The following items were then addressed:

Membership Renewal in the Capital Region Council of Governments (CapCOG): At the recommendation of the Township Authority, **MOTION** by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to renew membership in CapCOG in 2018 for an annual cost of \$1,500. Motion carried unanimously.

Appointment to Township Authority: Noting a letter was received from Keith Seward informing the Township of his resignation from the Township Authority and at that body's recommendation, **MOTION** by Mr. Lively, second by President Moore to (1) accept the resignation of Keith Seward from the Township Authority with appreciation for his many years of service and (2) appoint Anthony Deaven to fill the balance of Keith Seward's unexpired term on the Township Authority. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Public Safety</u>: The Police Statistical Report for December 2017 was reviewed, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. The following items were then addressed:

<u>Certification of List of Eligibles</u>: The Civil Service Commission (CSC) minutes from its December 14, 2017 meeting were acknowledged as being received by the Board and are attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. At the recommendation of the CSC, **MOTION** by President Moore, second by Mr. Lively to certify the list of eligible applicants for consideration for appointment as part-time police officers for Annville Township in the order authorized by the CSC. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Hiring of Part-Time Police Officer</u>: Based on the applicants approved as eligible for consideration for appointment as part-time police officers by the CSC and the recommendation of the Chief of Police, **MOTION** by President Moore, second by Mr. Hoover to ratify the hiring of Brandon Fancovic as a part-time police officer, effective December 26, 2017. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Civil Service Eligibility List</u>: Following the Chief of Police's explanation as to why the remaining candidates on the list of eligible applicants were no longer eligible for hiring by the Annville Township Police Department, **MOTION** by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to authorize the Annville-Palmyra Civil Service Consortium to advertise and accept applications for the creation of an eligibility list for the Annville Township Police Department. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Property</u>: The following item was addressed:

Town Hall Roof Replacement: Mr. Yingst noted the contractor for the roof replacement project has completed its work and, following review by the Township's project manager and an inspection performed by the roofing material company, closeout paperwork was submitted to the contractor for completion and return to the Township. MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by President Moore to (1) approve and authorize the execution by the appropriate Township officials of the Final Estimate, Substantial Completion Certificate, Completion Certificate, and Final Certificate, in addition to any other required documents pertaining to the closeout of the Town Hall roof replacement project, contingent upon satisfactory review by the Township's project manager and Township Solicitor and (2) approve payment to Gable & Son Construction, Inc. in

ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP PUBLIC WORKS DEPT.

WORK DONE FOR DECEMBER 2017

- (1) SALTING Spent 28 hours salting; used 16 tons of salt.
- (2) <u>CHRISTMAS TREE</u> We will be planting the Christmas tree during the week of January 8th.
- (3) <u>LEAF COLLECTION</u> Leaf collection is over for the year; spent 25.5 hours collecting seven tons of leaves.

Respectfully submitted, Les Powell

Annville Township Police Department MONTHLY REPORT DECEMBER 2017

Total Calls by Call Type From: 12/01/2017 - 12/28/2017

Call Type		Total Ca	lls
ASSIST OTHER POLICE	w w	7	16
TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT - WARNING			14
BACKGROUND INVESTIGATION			10
SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY			9
AMBULANCE CALL			8
ALARMS			6
PARKING COMPLAINT			6
ACCIDENT, REPORTABLE			5
FIRE CALL			5
LOST & FOUND			5
ACCIDENT, NON-REPORTABLE			4
ASSIST MOTORIST			4
PARKING ENFORCEMENT			4
POLICE INFORMATION			4
THEFT - FROM MOTOR VEHICLE			4
TRAFFIC ENFORCEMENT - CITATION			4
CIVIL MATTER			3
HARASSMENT			3
REPOSESSION			3
REQUEST FOR AID			3
THEFT - UNLAWFUL TAKING			3
ADMINISTRATIVE FINGERPRINTING	<u> </u>		2
EXTRA PATROL REQUEST			2
MISSING PERSON			2
NEIGHBORHOOD DISPUTE			2
SOLICITING - ORDINANCE			2
ACCESS DEVICE FRAUD			1
CHECK ON WELL BEING			1
CHILD CUSTODY			1
COMMUNITY EVENT			1
CRIMINAL MISCHIEF			1
DISABLED VEHICLE			1
DISORDERLY CONDUCT			1
DOG - MISSING / LOST			1
DOG COMPLAINT			1
DOMESTIC DISPUTE			1
DRIVING COMPLAINT			1
OUI			1
FALSE BURGLAR ALARM			1
FALSE FIRE ALARM			1
FOOT PATROL - POLICE			1
JICHWAY DEPARTMENT CALLOUT			1

JUVENILE COMPLAINT LOST OR MISSING ITEM	mentrageG solicity	l
MENTAL HEALTH	TORGEMBER 2011	L
MISCELLANEOUS PARKING- GENERAL INFO	TOTAL CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY O	Ĺ
PHONE SCAM RECON. ACCIDENT TEAM ASSISTANCE		
ROBBERY	i	8
SEX OFFENSES SUSPICIOUS PERSON	1	
SUSPICIOUS VEHICLE TRESPASS LETTERS	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
WIRES DOWN	i - 1	
	Total Calls: 162	



ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP POLICE MONTHLY REPORT December 2017



•	CALL FOR SERVICE	162	
•	ORDINANCE VIOLATIONS		
	1. PARKING	2	
	2. DOG	1	
	3. SOLICITING	2	
•	CRIMINAL ARRESTS	4	
	o ADULT	4	
	 JUVENILE 	0	
•	NARCAN USED	0	
•	TOTAL TRAFFIC CITATIONS	4	ACCIDENT LOCATIONS
•	TOTAL TRAFFIC WARNINGS	14	- 1st Block West Main Street (2)
•	TOTAL NON-TRAFFIC CITATIONS	0	- 300 Block West Main Street (2)
0	TOTAL VEHICLE ACCIDENTS	9	- Liberty & Sherman Streets
	o REPORTABLE	5	 1st Block East Main Street
	o NON-REPORTABLE	4	 Main & Streicher Streets
	O HIT & RUN	0	Lancaster & Lebanon StreetsLancaster & Queen Streets
•	PARKING TICKETS ISSUED	4	

ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

P.O. Box 178 • Annville, PA •17003-0178

(717) 867-4476 • FAX (717) 867-0916

December 14, 2017

A meeting of the Civil Service Commission was called to order by Chairman Thomas Shott on December 14, 2017 at 10:00 AM in the Annville Township Police Department Conference Room of Annville Town Hall, 36 North Lancaster Street, Annville, PA 17003.

In attendance were Civil Service Commission Members Thomas Shott and Allen Yingst and Alternate Michael Miller, as well as Chief of Police Bernard Dugan.

The Civil Service Commission reviewed the following items presented:

On a motion by Mr. Yingst and a second by Mr. Miller, the Commission unanimously approved the following list of eligible applicants for consideration for appointment as part-time police officers for Annville Township in the following order:

- 1) Jacob Heaton
- 2) Jennifer Shoemaker
- 3) Brandon Fancovic

Chief Dugan reported he was informed Ms. Shoemaker has accepted a position as a full-time officer with another Police Department. He also reported that while he has made several attempts to contact Mr. Heaton he has thus far not heard back from Mr. Heaton and will forward him a letter informing him of his standing. He concluded by noting he has contacted Mr. Fancovic and notified him of his standing.

It was noted the Commission would next be meeting on January 2, 2018 at 4:00 PM at Annville Town Hall for its reorganizational meeting.

There being no further action to be considered by the Commission the meeting was then adjourned at 10:30 AM.

Submitted by Al Yingst, Secretary

December 14, 2017

the amount of \$47,480.00, contingent upon the satisfactory review of the aforementioned documents. Motion carried unanimously.

Parks & Recreation and Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) Project: Nothing to report this month.

<u>Finance</u>: Mr. Yingst reviewed the Financial Report for December 2017, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes. Mr. Hoover inquired about the term of the residential trash collection contract. Mr. Yingst noted the current contract was for two years with a third-year option and the Township was currently in the midst of that third-year option which expired at the end of August 2018. Mr. Hoover asked if putting the contract out for bid resulted in a number of bids being submitted and President Moore indicated it did, with Mr. Yingst recollecting that three bids were received for the last contract.

<u>Permits</u>: The Permits Report for December 2017 was reviewed, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Annville Activities: Nothing to report this month.

MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the reports of the Standing Committees as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES:

Executive Sessions: Mr. Yingst reported that no Executive Sessions were held since the adjournment of the December Regular Meeting.

<u>Planning Commission</u>: Mr. Yingst reported the Planning Commission met on December 18, 2017, and the minutes from that meeting were provided to the Board of Commissioners. He also noted the Planning Commission was not expected to meet in January. The following items were then addressed:

<u>Graham Subdivision Plan – Waiver of Plan Size</u>: Noting the Planning Commission had done likewise, **MOTION** Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the request that Section 22-404.1 of the Subdivision and Land Development Ordinance regarding plan size be waived for the Graham Subdivision Plan. Motion carried unanimously.

Graham Subdivision Plan: Noting the Planning Commission conditionally approved the Graham Subdivision Plan and recommended that the Board of Commissioners do the same, MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by President Moore to approve the Graham Subdivision Plan upon the following conditions being met: (1) all comments of the Township Engineer in his letter dated December 14, 2017 are satisfactorily met and (2) a legend pertaining to abbreviations is included on the Plan as requested by the Planning Commission. The motion was then opened for discussion. Mr. Hoover recollected that a portion of the area being subdivided was in the flood plain and Mr. Yingst concurred. Mr. Hoover inquired if buildings would be permitted on the subdivided properties. Noting the ability to build was significantly limited in the flood plain, Mr. Yingst stated

Permits Report

Month of <u>December 2017</u>

Plumbing Permits issued	4			
Plumbing Licenses issued	6	\$ 150.00		
Excavator Licenses issued	2	\$ 50.00		
Total Curb/Sidewalk Permit Fees Collected				
Total Street Cut Permit Fees Collected				
Total Tapping Fees Collected				

Tapping Fees

Building Permits #50-17 Glen

Glenn (decd.) & Rose Beidler

#51-17

Kathy & Max Lipman

Erect a new structure Add to a structure

Curb/Sidewalk Permits

Street-Cut Permits

Burn Permit

the final subdivision plan was to indicate the purpose of the portion to be purchased by the Township was to be as park land while building another primary structure in the portion not to be purchased by the Township would likely require another subdivision as he believed the zoning ordinance only allowed for one primary structure on a property. With no further discussion noted the motion was voted upon and carried unanimously.

Economic Development: Nothing to report this month.

Historic Architectural Review Board (HARB): Mr. Yingst reviewed the HARB Report for December 2017, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes, and it was noted that the tentatively scheduled HARB meeting for January 8, 2018 had been cancelled due to a lack of business to conduct. The following item were then addressed:

Installation of Signage at 104 West Main Street, Replacement of the Awning at 31 West Main Street, and Removal and Stabilization of Portions of the Accessory Structure at 44 East Main Street: At the recommendation of HARB, MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to issue Certificates of Appropriateness for (1) installation of signage for the property at 104 West Main Street, (2) replacement of the awning for the property at 31 West Main Street, and (3) removal and stabilization of portions of the accessory concrete block structure for the property at 44 East Main Street. Motion carried unanimously.

Wage & Salary: Nothing to report this month.

<u>Information Technology (IT)</u>: Nothing to report. Due to the significant improvements made to the Township's IT over the past few years, the Commissioners concurred that this be removed as a committee assignment for 2018.

<u>Spruce Street Bridge</u>: The Board noted the receipt of the Spruce Street Bridge Report for December 2017, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Stormwater Management: The Board noted the receipt of the Stormwater Management Report for December 2017, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority (GLRA)</u>: The Board noted the receipt of the GLRA Report for December 2017, a copy of which is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Fire Department</u>: The Board noted the receipt of the December 2017 Monthly Statistical Report for the Union Hose Company and Mr. Leininger shared that the 2017 Annual Statistical Report would be available toward the middle of the month, at which point he would provide it to the Township. Mr. Lively congratulated Mr. Leininger on his recent election as Chief of the Union Hose Company. The following items were then addressed:

New Reporting Program: In response to a question from President Moore, Mr. Leininger shared that he is researching a reporting program provided by the state that he believes could be a significant improvement over the Union Hose Company's current reporting program. In particular, he noted the new program would provide better oversight and information on the

T. Embich reports: 12-28-2017 BOC

Thomas Embich

Agenda Items: VIII - D, G, H & I

Date: December 28, 2017 for January 02, 2018 Meeting

Item VIII-D HISTORIC ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD

- 1. At the December 11, 2017 meeting the HARB recommended we grant approval for three Certificates of Appropriateness: The awning/signs at 31 West Main Street (J & S Pizza) with required permit per Lebanon County Planning; several sign updates and changes for new restaurant "Kabob Corner" at 104 West Main Street with required permits and use of temporary signage for Opening during week of Dec. 11; and modifications, siding and wall stabilization for the garage portion of 44 East Main Street and Manheim Street.
- 2. Next meeting of the HARB is January 08, 2018.

ACTIONS: Grant three "Certificates of Appropriateness" as recommended for 31 West Main St., 104 West Main Street, and 44 East Main Street.

Item VIII-G SPRUCE STREET BRIDGE

1. No new activity on this topic.

Item VIII-H Stormwater management

1. The Lebanon County Stormwater Consortium (MS4 Consortium) meeting occurred December 18, 2017 and was attended by T. Embich.

NOTE: Minutes for the November meeting are available for review if desired.

The primary activity of the Dec. 18 meeting was review of the draft RFP for an engineering firm for the Consortium; and a review of the top three candidates for the Legal firm to act as Counsel: Buzgon-Davis; Mette Evans Woodside; and Nauman Smith. A decision on successful law firm will be made at the January, 2018 meeting. Proposals are in the Township Office for review, if Board of Commissioner members wish to review them.

2. Next meeting of the MS4 Consortium is January 16, 2018 at 10:00 AM at 1220 Mifflin Street, Lebanon; and the LCCWA meeting is slated for February 27, 2018, 10 AM at North Lebanon Township Office.

ACTION: None required for this report.

T. Embich reports: 12-28-2017

ITEM VIII-I GLRA (GREATER LEBANON REFUSE AUTHORITY)

- All minutes and reports are available at http://www.goglra.org/DocumentCenter/Home/View/.
- 2. Election of officers was election of the original slate presented in November:

Chairwoman: Roberta DeSantis, Millcreek Twp; Vice Chairwoman: Heidi Neiswender, North Londonderry Twp.; Secretary: Gerald Boughter, Cornwall Twp.; Ass't Secretary: John Poff, South Lebanon Twp.; Treasurer: Clifford Berger, Bethel Twp.; Ass't Secretary: Bonnie Grumbine, North Lebanon Twp.

Because of a major change in staffing at the usual auditor firm, solicitations were made earlier in the Fall; the responding firms were: Maher Duessel; Smith Elliott Kearns & Company LLC; Zelenkofske Axelrod LLC; Brown, Schultz, Sheridan & Fritz. The successful firm is Smith Elliott Kearns & Company LLC for a proposal of \$15,950.

Currently, the materials that are garnering cost recovery for recycling are: PET thermoforms, Cardboard, Clear Glass, newspaper/phonebooks, and metals.

3. The 2018 meeting schedule is Jan 3, Feb 6, March 6, April 3, May 2, June 5, July 10, Aug 8, Sept 11, Oct 2, Nov 7, and Dec 4, 2018 at 7:00 PM, except Sept 11, which is at 6:00 PM.

location and type of calls. Mr. Leininger estimated the cost of the program would be around \$3,000.

<u>Joinder Committee</u>: Mr. Lively reported the first meeting of the reconstituted fire department joinder committee would be held on January 30, 2018 at St. Paul the Apostle Catholic Church. He noted the meeting will be directed by Attorney Jill Nagy, who has a wealth of experience assisting with fire department joinders in both Lebanon County and elsewhere throughout the state.

<u>Appreciation to Public Works Department</u>: Mr. Leininger expressed his appreciation to the Township Public Works Department for providing assistance with the fire at 100 North Weaber Street the prior week. In particular he noted the Public Works Department's quick response to his request for assistance, as well as its de-icing the road and boarding up the structure once the fire was extinguished.

Removal and Appointment of Deputy Fire Marshal: MOTION by President Moore, second by Mr. Lively to (1) remove Aaron Hanley from the position of Deputy Fire Marshal and to extend appreciation to him for his service to the Township in that capacity and during his term as Chief of the Union Hose Company and (2) appoint Luke Leininger as Deputy Fire Marshal. Motion carried unanimously.

Mike Liles, North Railroad Street, joined the meeting at 7:24 PM.

MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the reports of the Special Committees as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

Painting of Parking Lines: The Commissioners revisited the conversation from the December 4, 2017 meeting about painting parking lines on the first block of South Lancaster Street and along North Railroad Street, and reviewed the reasons for the request. Mr. Liles suggested there was no curbing on South Lancaster Street south of West Cumberland Street. Mr. Lamoureux noted that while he did not see any liability issues with painting parking lines, he suggested it may make sense to involve the Township Engineer if the Board wished to proceed with this, and especially if there was to be a comprehensive program of painting parking lines throughout the Township. The Commissioners expressed concerns about the cost of such a project, as well as its unintended consequences, and did not choose to act on this request.

Speed Control on Side Streets: The Board revisited the discussion from the December 4, 2017 meeting concerning whether speed bumps, reducing speed limits to 15 miles per hour, or installation of four-way stops at intersections would be appropriate to address concerns expressed about speeding on side streets. President Moore expressed his opposition to speed bumps and his reasons why. Mr. Liles suggested that some of these changes would likely involve input from the Township Engineer. Chief Dugan shared his research into this, noting that four-way stops were not allowed for the purposes of controlling speed, but instead when there were clear sight issues or uncertainty over which street had the right-of-way. He also noted a speed study was required before changing speed limits to determine if such a change was appropriate, and he shared that the

Pennsylvania Department of Transportation's Local Technical Assistance Program (LTAP) might be able to assist with this at no cost on selected side streets. Mr. Hoover asked if the Police Department believed there to be a speed problem on North Railroad Street and Maple Street, which were two side streets discussed at the prior month's meeting. Chief Dugan indicated that the Police Department's checking of speed on these streets did not indicate there was a problem, while he noted this was based on a very limited testing basis. In response to a question from Mr. Liles. there was then discussion about the number of miles per hour over the speed limit at which municipal police could cite a motorist. Mr. Wolfe asked if the Township has considered a speed limit reading sign similar to the one he recently observed in Cleona Borough. Chief Dugan indicated he was not opposed to such a sign, but noted its expense could be significant, especially if the sign had the ability to record speeds for informational purposes. Mr. Hoover asked if such a sign was moveable and Chief Dugan indicated it was. Mr. Lively asked if the Chief of Police would look into the cost of these moveable speed limit reading signs over the next few months and report back to the Board with any recommendations he might have. Chief Dugan indicated he has already started to look into these signs and would be happy to communicate this findings to the Board when he concludes his research. Mr. Hoover asked if there were any free signs available on a limited basis and Chief Dugan indicated there were not, as he has already sought them out.

NEW BUSINESS:

<u>Appointments</u>: It was noted the Commissioners were provided with a listing of suggested appointments and President Moore asked if there were any comments or questions pertaining to same. With no comments or questions noted, **MOTION** by President Moore, second by Mr. Hoover to make the appointments per the listing as presented. Motion carried unanimously and the listing of appointments is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

<u>Signatories for Township Funds</u>: MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the authorized signatories for all Township funds as follows:

Signature from three of the following five officers: President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary, or Assistant Secretary.

Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Annual Memberships</u>: **MOTION** by Mr. Hoover, second by Mr. Lively to approve the following memberships for 2018, totaling \$1,628.46:

Pennsylvania State Association of Boroughs – 2018 dues \$225.00 Pennsylvania State Association of Township Commissioners – 2018 dues \$1,403.46

Motion carried unanimously.

Renewal of Treasurer's Bond: MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the renewal of the Treasurer's bond in the amount of \$250,000 through Strickler Insurance Agency and payment of \$468 for this renewal. Motion carried unanimously.

Errors and Omissions Insurance: Mr. Yingst presented the proposal for the Township public officials management and employment practices liability insurance, commonly referred to as

ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS APPOINTMENTS 2018

Depository for Township Funds

Fulton Bank

Northwest Savings Bank

Pennsylvania Local Government Investment Trust (PLGIT)

Edward Jones

Township Secretary (two-year term ending Dec. 31, 2019)

Nicholas Yingst

Assistant Township Secretary (two-year term ending Dec. 31, 2019)

Karen Gerhart

Township Treasurer (two-year term ending Dec. 31, 2019)

Thomas Embich

Township Solicitor (two-year term ending Dec. 31, 2019)

Reilly Wolfson Attorneys at Law

Township Engineer (two-year term ending Dec. 31, 2019)

SSM Group, Inc.

Plumbing Inspector (two-year term ending Dec. 31, 2019)

Leslie Powell

Zoning Officer (one-year term ending Dec. 31, 2018)

Lebanon County
Planning Department

Code Enforcement Officer (one-year term ending Dec. 31, 2018)

BCI Code Compliance

Township Authority (five-year term ending Dec. 31, 2022)

Anthony Perrotto

Zoning Hearing Board (five-year term ending Dec. 31, 2022)

Martin Brandt

Historic Architectural Review Board (four-year term ending Dec. 31, 2021)

Amy Dellinger David Palanzo

Planning Commission (four-year term ending Dec. 31, 2021)

Gary Kotsch

Economic Development Authority (five-year term ending Dec. 31, 2022)

Steven Kreamer

Property Maintenance Board of Appeals (three-year term ending Dec. 31, 2020)

Joann Zimmerman

Property Maintenance Board of Appeals Alternate (three-year term ending Dec. 31, 2020)

Robert Yorty

Civil Service Commission (six-year term ending Dec. 31, 2023)

Michael Miller

Civil Service Commission Alternate

James Scott

(remainder of six-year term ending Dec. 31, 2018)

Keith Kreamer

Vacancy Board (one-year term ending Dec. 31, 2018):

Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority Representative (remainder of five-year term ending Dec. 31, 2021)

Thomas Embich

Greater Lebanon Refuse Authority Alternate (remainder of five-year term ending Dec. 31, 2021)

Joseph Viozzi

EIT/TCC Municipal Representative (one-year term ending Dec. 31, 2018)

Bryan Hoffman

EIT/TCC Municipal Representative Alternate (one-year term ending Dec. 31, 2018)

Adam Wolfe

Township Authority Representatives to Wage & Salary Committee

David Myers Anthony Perrotto

errors and omissions insurance, as bound through Strickler Insurance Agency with Greenwich Insurance Company for 2018. The annual premium for 2018 would be \$5,060, not including a \$95 inspection fee, which was the same rate paid for this insurance in 2017. **MOTION** by President Moore, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the Township public officials management and employment practices liability insurance with Greenwich Insurance Company for 2018 as presented. Motion carried unanimously.

Resolution No. 20180102-1 – Police Pension Plan Contributions: Mr. Yingst informed the Board that Pennsylvania Act 30 of 2002, concerning police pension plans, requires municipalities to take formal action annually if police officers are not required to contribute to the pension plan. MOTION by President Moore, second by Mr. Lively to adopt Resolution No. 20180102-1 stating that the members of the Annville Township Police Department are not required to contribute to the Annville Township Police Pension Plan for the year 2018. Motion carried unanimously and a copy of this resolution is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Resolution No. 20180102-2 – 2018 Drop-Off Facility Permit Fee for South Annville Township Residences: Mr. Yingst presented proposed Resolution No. 20180102-2, setting the annual permit fee for South Annville Township residences at \$75 for 2018 for use of the drop-off facility located at the Annville wastewater treatment plant for disposal of cardboard, green waste, and bulk trash. MOTION by Mr. Hoover, second by Mr. Lively to adopt Resolution No. 20180102-2 as presented. Motion carried unanimously and a copy of this resolution is attached hereto and made a part of these minutes.

Amendment to the Intermunicipal Agreement with the Lebanon County Treasurer's Office: Mr. Yingst presented an Amendment to the Intermunicipal Agreement between the Township and the Lebanon County Treasurer's Office that would increase the amount paid to the County Treasurer's Office from \$0.45 per bill collected to \$0.50 per bill collected. He noted the current rate has been in effect since 2011 and he recommended the increase be approved due to the reasonableness of the increase and the satisfactory collection of these taxes by the County Treasurer's Office. MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to approve the aforementioned Amendment as presented and to authorize its execution by the appropriate Township officials. Motion carried unanimously.

<u>Streetlights</u>: Mr. Liles reported that two streetlights were out, noting their location as being at the southeast and southwest corners of the intersection of Main Street and South White Oak Street. Mr. Yingst thanked Mr. Liles for this information and indicated he would pass this information along to the Public Works Department.

CORRESPONDENCE: Nothing to report.

<u>PAY BILLS</u>: MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to ratify the actions of the Township Administrator regarding payment of debts shown on the Finance Report (Cash Disbursement Journals of the various funds). Motion carried unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO. 20180102-1

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP, LEBANON COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA, NOT REQUIRING CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP POLICE PENSION PLAN FROM THE MEMBERS OF THE ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT FOR THE YEAR 2018

WHEREAS, the latest actuarial valuation of the Annville Township Police Pension Plan (the "Plan") indicated that the Plan was adequately funded.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Annville Township Board of Commissioners that the members of the Annville Township Police Department are not required to contribute to the Annville Township Police Pension Plan for the year 2018.

ADOPTED this second day of January, 2018.

SOMMISSIO (SEAL)

President, Annville Township Board of Commissioners

Attest.

Township Secretary

RESOLUTION NO. 20180102-2

A RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP, LEBANON COUNTY, PENNSYLVANIA, SETTING THE ANNUAL PERMIT FEE FOR THE DROP-OFF FACILITY FOR SOUTH ANNVILLE TOWNSHIP RESIDENCES FOR 2018

WHEREAS, the municipalities of Annville Township and South Annville Township are parties to an intermunicipal agreement in which Annville Township allows residences of South Annville Township to obtain an annual permit for the use of the drop-off facility located at the Annville Wastewater Treatment Plant for disposal of cardboard, green waste, and bulk trash; and

WHEREAS, this intermunicipal agreement states that the fee amount for this permit shall be set by Annville Township through a resolution.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Annville Township Board of Commissioners that the annual permit fee for use of the drop-off facility by a residence in South Annville Township shall be \$75.00 in 2018.

ADOPTED this second day of January, 2018.

(SEAL)

President, Annville Township Board of Commissioners

Attest:

Township Secretary

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u>: There being no further business to come before the Board, MOTION by Mr. Lively, second by Mr. Hoover to adjourn the Regular Meeting. Motion carried unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 7:46 PM.

Rex A. Moore, President

Nicholas T. Yingst, Segretary